
 
 

Public Works Agenda Item 

Meeting Date: November 12, 2024 

Agenda Item: Starin Road Crosswalks  

Staff Contact (name, email, phone): Brad Marquardt, bmarquardt@whitewater-wi.gov, 262-473-0139 
 

BACKGROUND 
(Enter the who, what, when, where, why) 

Alderperson Smith had requested this item be added to the agenda after receiving concerns about the 

painting of the crosswalks. 

Staff paint the white lines of the crosswalks every summer before the University is in session.  There are 

seven crosswalk areas that were initially textured as brick and painted red when Starin Road was 

reconstructed in 2001.  Street Department staff’s recollection is that the paint wore off in the travel areas 

within a year and the decision was made to not waste paint and time every year to repaint these larger areas.  

Each crossing area has a pedestrian crossing sign associated with the crossing.   

PREVIOUS ACTIONS – COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS 
(Dates, committees, action taken) 

N/A 

FINANCIAL IMPACT  
(If none, state N/A) 

N/A 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

Staff’s recommendation is to continue to only paint the white crosswalk lines.   

ATTACHMENT(S) INCLUDED  
(If none, state N/A) 

1. N/A 
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